
Two of our largest 
fundraisers are coming 
up. They are the Anoka County Fair 
and Lions Roar.  The Anoka County 
Fair is July 22nd thru July 27th and 
Lions Roar is in early September.

I would like to thank all of last 
year's officers, directors, and event 
chairs for a job well done and look 
forward to working with this years' 
officers, directors and event chairs.  

May the peace of the Lord be with 
you and your family.

Vivat Jesus!
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Membership Meeting, 
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West Meeting Room

 

We are at the beginning of a new 
year and I would like to thank 

you for allowing me to serve as your 
Grand Knight again. I know some of 
you from meetings and activities my 
family and I have participated in: 
however there are many of you I have 
not met.  

As your Grand Knight, I welcome 
the opportunity to get to know as 
many of you and your families as 
possible during the upcoming year.

I invite all Brother Knights to get 
more involved in their council. We 
have planning meetings scheduled 
for the last Tuesday of each month, 
general membership meetings sched-
uled for the first Tuesday of each 
month, as well as many fundraisers 
and activities throughout the year.

 Grand Knight’s Message
 Kevin Ahlers, Grand Knight

Rosary               
We are praying the rosary every 

Tuesday evening at 6:30 in the cry 
room led by Kevin Ahlers. Please 
join us whenever you can.

Brother Knights and families, 

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Maple Grove, Minn.
Permit No. 67

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
9792 Urbandale Lane N.
Maple Grove, MN 55311

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 9139
July, 2014

Business Meeting 1st Tuesday of Month
Planning Meeting Last Tuesday of Month

Kevin Ahlers, Grand Knight

Rosary every Sat. at 10 a.m. at the 
Robbinsdale Abortion Clinic, 3819 
West Broadway, Robbinsdale.
Rosary every Tuesday evening in the 
Cry room at 6:30 p.m.
July  1, Membership meet., 7 p.m.
July  4, Independence Day
July 22-27 Anoka County Fair
July 29, Planning meeting 7 p.m.

Calendar
of Events

derful organization that helps men to 
live the lives that God wants for them.  
I pray that through the work you do 
as Knights you will all experience the 
happiness that comes from doing the 
work of the Lord.

God bless you all!
Yours in Christ,
Fr. Kevin Magner

Council
9139

Fr. Kevin Magner, Chaplain

   

Brother Knights please pray for the 
people on our prayer list: Frank & Leona 
Butina, (Russ Funk's mother-in-law & 
father-in-law), Judy Borkovec, Geraldine 
Gill, (Jim's) wife, Bob Vogelpohl, Cheri 
Gerold (Larry's wife), Jim Harvey, Amber 
Johnson (daughter-in-law of Bill Johnson), 
Russ Brown, Jim & Marlys Wishy, Bob 
Hazelton, Chad Swanson, Vincent Bazzani, 
Austin and Darlene Loeffler, Joyce Kirscher 
(Jack’s wife), Don Kramer, Toy McGee (Lar-
ry’s wife), Christine Munoz (Bob Clark’s 
daughter), Dave Wilhelm, Bernie Bartos & 
Romana Jorgensen.

Remember family members & friends 
who are sick or are having surgery, men 
and women serving in the military and 
those men studying for the priesthood 
or deaconate. If you know of any Knight 
or family member who you would like to 
be  included on our prayer list please call 
Bernie Bartos, 763-577-0997 or Tom 
Heltemes, 763-425-2314 or e-mail: 
tom@heltemes.com                      

Memorial Day
The following Knight's assist-

ed with traffic and parking at the 
Memorial Day mass and St. Vincent's 
cemetery dedication: Jim Volp, Steve 
Hammer, Bill Peloquin, Randy Hol-
lingsworth, Tom Clifford, Tom Olm-
stead and Sean Olmstead. It was a 
beautiful celebration on a beautiful 
day. Thank you for answering the 
request to serve our Parish!

God Bless, Sean Olmstead

Meet the new 
Grand Knight

K e v i n 
Ahlers has 
been elect-
ed to serve 
as Grand 
Knight of 
C o u n c i l 
9139.

He is very 
active in 
our council 
serving on 
almost every 
office and 
chaired sev-
eral different 

events.  Kevin has been with the 
Knights for 16 years and a member 
of the 4th degree for 15 years.  Kevin 
and Shari have been members of 
St. Vincent de Paul for 24 years and 
have been married for 30 years.

He started Kevin Ahlers Electric 
in 2010 and Shari works at a couple 
dental offices. They have 3 sons;  
Sean is 27 and recently moved back 
to the Twin Cities to work as a para-
medic for Allina Health. Brian is 
25 and works for the Blaine Sports 
Complex and got married to Alysha 
two years ago. Chris graduated from 
the University of Minnesota last year 
and is currently an accountant for 
Abra Auto.

Kevin is a Eucharistic Minister, 
usher, teaches confirmation, was co-
chair for the Harvest Festival for 
many years and leads the Knights 
Rosary every Tuesday evening at 
church.

He also is in the kitchen cooking 
or serving food at all of our break-
fasts and also helps cook at many of 
St. Vincent meals. 

The dates for this year's fair are July 
22 thru 27. This is our major fundraiser 
every year. See flyer inside of LEAFLET 
for more information.

Fellow Knights and families,
Farewell

As you may have expected, this is 
my final column as your council’s 

chaplain. Archbishop Nienstedt has as-
signed me to be the new pastor of the 
Church of the Maternity of the Blessed 
Virgin in St. Paul, effective July 1. Al-
though I have been a pastor before, 
it has been a few years ago already so 
I am hoping the transition back into 
that role will not be too jarring.  

It has been my pleasure to have 
served you here at St. Vincent de Paul 
as parochial vicar and also as chap-
lain for the Knights of Columbus. As 
I said in my farewell message to the 
congregation at the parish, I feel that 
I get so much more from the people of 
God than I give. Your lives of holiness 
and examples of faith are always an in-
spiration to me and it is my honor to 
be able to walk with all of you in this 
journey of faith.

Someone told me today that, as a 
priest, I am definitely living the life 
that God has planned for me. I believe 
that I am. It took me awhile to get to 
the priesthood but, in many ways, it 
seems to me that I have always had 
this life. It reminds me of Archbishop 
Harry Flynn’s oft-repeated comment 
that “you will never be happy in this 
life unless you are doing what God 
wants you to do.”  That is true for ev-
ery person in the world.  Living the life 
that God wants for each of us brings us 
happiness in this world and ultimately 
leads us to the definitive happiness of 
life in heaven.

The Knights of Columbus is a won-
GK Sean Olmstead is pictured with Phil Peters (center) and Tim Murphy 
(right) after they completed the 1st degree at our meeting on May 6th.

Election of Officers
Congratulations to the new slate 

of officers that were elected at the 
June membership meeting. The 
Installation of Officers at St. Vin-
cent's on June 25 will be held after 
the printing of this newsletter.

Have a safe and Happy 4th of July 
weekend.



301 Central Avenue
763-493-3456

www.premierbanks.com

Minnesota Owned. Minnesota Operated.

Dean’s
super market

Downtown Osseo

763-425-3243

Dehn’s Party Room for Dinners, Birthdays, Showers & more!

Best Steaks & 
Ribs anywhere!
Lunch, Dinner, Banquets, Take Out
Breakfast served Sat. & Sun. 9 a.m.-1 p.m.

11281 Fernbrook Lane N, 
Maple Grove, MN 55369

420-6460(763)
Family 
Owned 
Since 1958

Evans-Nordby
FUNERAL HOME

Chapels
1st Ave. E. & 2nd St. N, Osseo 763-424-4000
6000 Brooklyn Blvd., Brooklyn Center 763-533-3000
Thomas J. Weber ............ DIRECTOR
Tina E. Schutz ................. DIRECTOR

NURSERY

GARDEN CENTER
LANDSCAPING • FLORAL

9340 Fairway, Maple Grove, MN 55369
763-425-4212 -- Fax 763-425-5155

Maple Grove
13745 Reimer Dr.

Maple Grove, MN 55311
Call 763-416-0016 for  more info

www.kozlakradulovich.com

Blaine
1385 – 107th Ave. NE

Blaine, MN 55434
763-783-1100

NE Minneapolis Chapel
1918 University Ave. NE
Minneapolis, MN 55418 

612-789-8869

NOW
OPEN IN

MAPLE GROVE

Best ServiceBest PricesBest Choice

Restaurant
and

CateringOsseo

Home Cooked Daily Specials
201 Co. Road 81

(763) 424-3696

FOR ALL YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS

4100  Berkshire Lane
Plymouth, MN 55446

www.cbburnet.com/TomMoorman
Tom Moorman
REALTOR®

Dir. 763-559-5507; Fax 763-559-1258
Dir. 763-4216-7506; Cell 612-388-6071

tamoorman@cbburnet.com

& DELI
www.osseomeats.com

Full Service Meat Market 
W/Exceptional Personal Service

•Homemade Sausages & Jerky,
•Home-smoked Hams and Bacon
•Full Deli (Lunch M-F--call for daily specials)
• Perfectly aged steaks, flavored burgers, pork 

chops and chicken breasts
• Variety of freezer packs to fit your families needs 
•Wild Game Processing & Smoking

OS
SEO MEAT MARKET

“T
he

 Old F
ashioned Meat MARKET”

344 Cty. Rd. 81 E.Osseo, MN 55369   (763) 425-2215

Mark & Becky Doran
316 County Rd. 81
Osseo, MN 55369  763-425-4680

Golf, Indoor Tennis, Racquetball 
& Banquet Facilities

Full Menu & Bar with Weekday Hour Specials
(763) 427-6110

www.daytonagolfclub.com

Open tothe Public
Open to

the Public

Computer DOCS
Computer repair services

Larry Lawinger•Member KC Council 9139
 106 Central Ave., Suite A, 
 Osseo, MN 55369

computerdocs@lci-online.com

$45/hour
for all services

763-425-0275

Your Attitude Adjustment Place!

Best 
Burgers  
in Town!

205 Central Ave.
Osseo, MN

425-7400(763)

Chapels in 
Richfield, Mpls. 

& New Hope

SERVING THE 
TWIN CITIES 
& SUBURBS

Pre-planning Consultant, Monuments, Markers
LOUISE A. GARDNER – PARISHIONER

612-419-6765

2014-2015 Council
Officers & Directors
Gr. Knight, Kevin Ahlers.......... 427-2330      
Deputy GK, Paul Greninger..... 425-7316
Chancellor, Tom Olmstead....... 427-3581
Chaplain,
Treasurer, John Fritsch.............. 424-6760
Recorder, Kelvin Landeis.......... 391-5700
Warden, Mark Bergeron........... 503-7341
Advocate, Jeff Boos................... 657-0004
In. Guard, Tom Stevenson......... 420-3465
Out. Guard,Paxton Casimir.952-454-8009
Financial Sec., Sean Olmstead� 712-5457
Trustees:
(3 year) Russ Funk.................... 420-5527
(2 year) Dave Whatmuff.......... 420-4995
(1 year) Tom Heltemes............. 425-2314
Lecturer, Don Pfau.................... 425-7543
Membership, Recruitment & Retention:
	 Robert Moreland.................. 557-0874
Program Director 
	 Tom Olmstead...................... 427-3581
Council Act. Director
	 Al Stachowski....................... 712-8188
Family Directors:
	 Darrell Healy................425-425- 7506
Community Act. Directors:
	 Marty Carman...................... 315-1803
	 Tom Stevenson....................... 420-3465
Youth Act. Director:
	 Jesse Puhl.............................. 559-2964
	 Tim Holtan............................ 420-3468 
Church Act. Directors:
	 Kelvin Landeis...................... 391-5700
Pro-Life Act. Directors
	 Mark Bergeron..................... 503-7341
	 Duane Crosland.................. 442-1033
Ga�mbling Director, Tim Ryan..783-2490 
Leaflet Editor, Tom Heltemes... 425-2314 

tom@heltemes.com
Dist. Dep., Bill Peloquin............ 424-1824 
Ins. Agent, Dustin Stebbins.952-686-7720

      www.mncathcu.com

Serving the Knights since 1962

Little Canada          Spring Lake           N. St. Paul
651-494-0265         763-354-2826        651-783-5650

 Little Canada Spring Lake Park North St. Paul
 651-484-0265 763-354-2826 651-783-5650

www.mncathcu.com

A faith-based credit union for all your financial needs.

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS

IF YOU NO LONGER HAVE A 
LAND LINE TELEPHONE PLEASE 
CALL RUSS 420-4427 or E-MAIL 

funkx012@umn.edu

Looking for a tax deduction?
• Don't sell your car, DONATE IT!! 

If you or someone that you know has 
a car, truck, boat or maybe a motor 

home that runs,save the hassle of sell-
ing it and donate it to a good cause. 
We even take vehicles with rust, oil 
leaks and dents no problem. Call 

Brother Knight Paul Greninger 763-
425-7316 for details on how to donate. 

Thank you for those who have. Bill Souvignier was given his honor-
ary Life card (25 years service and 
70 years of age) at the Awards 
Dinner on May 4th.

The following Knights were recog-
nized with Certificates of Merit as 
exemplary Knights at the Awards 
Dinner on May 4th: Dave Wilhelm 
(above), Kevin Ahlers (above 
right), Tom Olmstead (right), 
Duane Crosland, Tom Clifford and 
Tom Heltemes.

Jim Volp (above) and Larry Gerold  
(below) were given their honorary 
cards (25 years service and 65 
years of age) at the Awards Dinner 
on May 4th.

MN STATE AUXILIARY board mem-
bers Jean Burnet and Marilyn Ja-
cob spoke at the Awards Dinner.

Awards Dinner awards

July 4th

News from FMSC 
Editor's Note: http://youtu.be/nqPkSrGMXf4 (a 

website about FMSC in Haiti.)
 The gentleman in the story is Mark Crea who 

leads us at FMSC. The woman is Sherry, who along 
with her husband, leads the "Love a Child" orga-
nization in Haiti (www.loveachild.com). Both are 
amazing people. I spent a week at Love A Child two 
months after the earthquake. Note below is from 
Mark Crea.

 When I was in Haiti last November, my team 
came across a little boy named Nelson sitting in the mud alone. Our host, 
Sherry Burnett who is a missionary with Love a Child, scooped the little one 
up and held him for our entire time in the village. The little boy, whose name 
in Creole meant “I don’t want you”, was for a time safe in the arms of some-
one who cared and wanted him. Sherry could not get Nelson off her mind, 
and six weeks after our November visit, returned to rescue Nelson.

 Nearly three months later, after receiving FMSC food and lots of love, 
Nelson is doing well. God provided for Nelson, resurrecting him from a life 
of despair to a life of hope. As we approach this Easter weekend when we 
celebrate our Savior’s resurrection, I thought it would be nice to share the 
video with you. A resurrection story that pales in comparison to the Easter 
story, but a wonderful story of hope. It is a bit long, but clearly it is not a 
professionally-produced, slick, dressed-up story. It is simply the story of a 
little boy whose life has been saved by the gifts of people like you. (Editor's 
note: I didn't have room in the newsletter until this month, but thought it 
still worth printing.)


